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City of Coquitlam             April 12, 2024 

Notice of Zoning Amendment Bylaw for First Reading  
Notice is hereby given that the City of Coquitlam has received an application to amend City of Coquitlam 
Zoning Bylaw No. 3000, 1996 relating to the properties located at 622, 626, 628, 630, 632, 634 Smith 
Avenue, 640 Smith Avenue/702 Fairview Street, and 637, 639 and 641 Vanessa Court.  The application 
will be presented for first bylaw reading at the Regular Council Meeting on April 22, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Council Chambers of City Hall, located at 3000 Guildford Way, Coquitlam, BC. 

The intent of Bylaw No. 5383, 2024 is to amend City of Coquitlam Zoning Bylaw No. 3000, 1996 to rezone 
the subject properties as outlined in black on the map marked “Schedule ‘A’ to Bylaw 5383, 2024” from 
RS-3 One-Family Residential and RT-1 Infill Residential to RM-3 Multi-Storey Medium Density 
Apartment Residential.  

In association with this application, a road cancellation application is also in process to close a portion of 
cul-de-sac located adjacent to 639 Vanessa Court and consolidate it into the development site – Highway 
Dedication Cancellation Bylaw No. 5384, 2024. 

If approved, the application would facilitate the creation of one consolidated lot for the purpose of 
developing two six-storey apartment buildings, containing a total of 184 market units.  

 

Following the enactment of the provincial Bill 44 – 2023 Housing Statues (Residential Development) 
Amendment Act, public hearings are prohibited for rezoning applications that are consistent with the 
Official Community Plan (OCP), amendments to the Zoning Bylaw that facilitate small scale multiple unit 
housing and for mixed-use projects that are consistent with the OCP, where at least half of the proposed 
gross floor area is residential. 
 
The Bill is applicable to any rezoning application that has not received first reading prior to November 
30, 2023. For these applications, Council may grant first, second and third bylaw readings and adopt the 
bylaw (if no pre-requisites are required to be met prior to the adoption) at same Regular Council 
Meeting.  
 
The City of Coquitlam is required to provide public notification prior to first reading of the bylaw in 
accordance with the Local Government Act, as follows: 

• Mail out or delivery of notice to the owners and tenants of the properties that are the subject of 
the rezoning and the properties within 100m of the development site, not less than 10 days prior 
to first reading of the bylaw; and 

• Publication of notice pursuant to Public Notice Bylaw No. 5334, 2023 (on the City's website and 
through the City’s email subscription service), not less than seven days prior to first reading of 
the bylaw. 

https://coquitlam.ca/DocumentCenter/View/12541/Rezoning-Amendment-Bylaw-5383-2024-Map
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How do I find out more information? 

To obtain more information on this application, you may: 

• Call the Planning and Development Department at 604-927-3430;  
• Email the file manager David Maloney at dmaloney@coquitlam.ca; or  
• Visit the Planning and Development Department at 3000 Guildford Way, Coquitlam, BC, during 

the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. from Monday to Friday excluding statutory holidays.  
 
Any questions regarding the Public Notice process can be directed to the City Clerk’s Office at 
clerks@coquitlam.ca or 604-927-3010. 

How do I provide input? 

If you would like to provide written input, please submit your comments to the attention of the City 
Clerk’s Office, in one of the following ways by: 

• Email: clerks@coquitlam.ca with “PROJ 23-009” in the subject line;  
• Regular mail: City Clerk’s Office, 2nd floor, 3000 Guildford Way, Coquitlam, BC, V3B 7N2; 
• In person: City Hall at 3000 Guildford Way:  

o To the City Clerk’s Office front desk located on the 2nd floor of City Hall; 
o Place in either one of two City Hall drop boxes located at the underground parking 

entrance or by the main entrance facing Burlington Drive.  
 

To afford Council an opportunity to review your submission, please ensure that you forward it to the City 
Clerk’s Office prior to noon on the day of the meeting. Please note that the drop boxes will be emptied 
shortly after 12:00 p.m. and not checked again prior to the meeting. 

Submissions provided, including names and addresses, will become part of the public record and may 
be published on the City’s website as part of a future agenda package at www.coquitlam.ca.  

 

Katie Karn 
City Clerk  
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